2010 DUC Captains Meeting

Captains Present:
Kevin MacLeod(Highland Huckers), Matt Cronin – Secretary/(Afternoon Delight), Chris Beatty- Treasurer(Band on the Run), Stacey(Disc-go-ducks), Randy (tequila), Rob (Huck’n Heroes), Wes(Hurlers), Kelly (Disctractors), Josh (Goopy slime), Derek(Hardcore UFOs), Dave (Frizz in my pants), Mike (DUC Hunters), Bob(Mountain Goats), Lee (Antidiscestablishmentarianism), Allan (Weapons of mass disctruction) 
1. Structure of Divisions

· Want to increase A to 12 teams. Captains voted on trying to make this happen for next season. Captains of B teams at the top of the division will be asked to move up. With 5 A teams remaining we would want the top 7 B teams to move up. Kevin will contact the captains involved to discuss the matter prior to registration.

· Movement between divisions at the end of the season– mandatory. League Convenor can adjust divisions as necessary.
2. Playoffs 
· Worked well so we will change nothing
· Try to increase game times a little. This depends on the number of teams per division. 
· Kevin to buy digital time clocks for playoff games.

3. League Party 
·  Same as this year
4. Defaults 

· No changes. Current rule - six players with a minimum of 2 girls within 5 minutes of game time. If a team does not have the minimum players by 5 minutes after the scheduled game time the opposing team will automatically be given 5 points and the team that is short players has until 20 minutes after the scheduled game time to field a team. Failure to field a team within the 20 minutes will result in a default. Scooping players to avoid a default is not allowed, however, once a team defaults you can scoop. Captains must input stats for their games by the end of Tuesday.
5. Fall League 

· 12 team Fall Hat league is underway. Managed to get 11 games worth by acquiring weekday games.
6. Winter League
· 12 team division for this year

7. Important Dates for next year

· Registration Date: March 26th 2011
· Spring Captains Meeting April 23rd , 2011
8. Tournaments
· Charity Beach tournament raised over $1400 for Cancer. The total number of teams will be increased to 16 for next year. Held in Cobourg.
9. Long Weekend Games
· We will play during the May long weekend but not in July and August.
10. Playing on Two teams
· no more than 3 people from any other team. 
· Captains voted that this rule should this apply to all divisions
11. Roster

· Same as last year. Players must be on your roster 24 hours prior to your game. Captains should not load their roster with A players for playoffs.
· We will review this topic in the spring and decide whether we need a rule such as a player is not eligible to play in the playoffs unless they have played one game during the season. Possible locking of rosters prior to playoffs.

12. Knowledge of Rules

· Players and captains must read the rules

· Captains must pull out the rule book more often during disputed calls.

·  Continue rule clinic for captains

13. Disc Design Competition
· If you want to design a disc for next season please have your submissions in by Christmas. The winner will receive a free disc and be idolized by millions of people.

14. AGM
· Date will be set for year end.

15. Website

· Assign a Team Administrator -enter correct emails for your players and then check box to send invitation. Delete or disable any players who are no longer on your team.
· Stats – enter scores,  game MVPs and team MVPs for your own team by Tuesday night or you will default your points.

· Captains should read over Captain’s Responsibilities on the website

· Captains should read the Spirit of the game paragraph to their players and encourage players to read the rules

· Surveys will be ready by Christmas

Committee
Web Admin – Bryan Dalby (locks statistics on Wednesdays)
Publicity, charity events – Theresa Bickle
Tournaments (charity/playoff) – Kevin MacLeod
Awards – Rob Henning
Clinics – Kevin MacLeod/L.P.
Journalists – need volunteers to take pictures and write small summaries of games.
